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SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 
 

SB 1041 
Relating to health insurance coverage of breast examinations 

 
To:  Ways and Means Full Committee 
From:  Human Services Subcommittee 
Carrier: Senator Campos 
 

SB 1041 prohibits group health benefit plans and individual health benefit plans in 

Oregon from charging a deductible, coinsurance, copayment or other out of pocket 

expenses for medically necessary supplemental or diagnostic breast exams. The list of 

required services that health benefit plans must cover will change, impacting the 

premiums for the employee health plans offered by the Public Employees’ Benefit Board 

and the Oregon Educators Benefit Board by an estimated $1.4 million Other Funds in 

2023-25. 

 

The Human Services Subcommittee recommends SB 1041 be reported out do pass. 


